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Another year has passed with the shadow of Covid still upon us.  I’m pleased to say that the region has found ways to interact with its members in what could be the new norm.

Shows such as the Whip and Collar went ahead as planned and was a welcome chance to meet fellow donkey enthusiasts. Unfortunately due to weather conditions our jewel in the crown show,  the Donkey weekend at Cultra, had to be postponed but will be back when the time is right. Balmoral this year went to a new level with showing and driving classes. Reports suggest this was a success and all involved had an enjoyable day at Northern Ireland’s main event. These to name but a few are down to the sterling work and dedication of the committee to ensure they keep in touch with the members at such a difficult time.

A special thanks goes to our retiring Chair Dr Yvonne Canavan. Yvonne stepped back into the position and her direction and stability will hold the region in good stead going forward. Taking the reins going forward I’m sure Sinead will do a sterling job and have full support from the current committee. 

Another positive is the new members joining;  at a time where the world is on a standstill, it’s good to see the region attracting members and their donkeys with the activities and network we have to offer.

Here’s to a great 2022 with a full diary and showcasing the donkey as Northern Ireland does best!


Stephen Cherry
NI Regional Delegate 
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